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Email:  janettomlinson@nhs.net  
Dear Patient / Nominated Representative,
As you will be aware, the NHS continues to be under strain due to the Covid 19 outbreak. NHS Salford CCG is committed to undertaking the government’s instructions to free up as many hospital beds as possible in order to treat all patients in urgent need of such treatment.

You have been assessed by the medical, nursing and associated healthcare team looking after you as medically appropriate for discharge. This means you no longer require a hospital bed.
The reality of this means that if an available care package can be sourced to meet your assessed health care needs you will be required to accept it. This may mean that you (temporarily) have to move into a care home that is not your first choice, or accept a home care package of support from your non-preferred agency. 
Following your discharge from hospital, your bed in a care home will be funded by the Discharge to Assess process whilst a comprehensive assessment that identifies what type and level of care you need, is completed.  This will then inform the relevant people to enable the appropriate funding stream to be arranged.  This will include reviewing your preferences for how or from whom you receive your care and as stated a review of how your care should be funded in the future. NHS Continuing Healthcare assessments restarted on the 1st September 2020 after being suspended over the Covid 19 emergency period and NHS Salford CCG will aim to work with other relevant professionals to complete the assessment process as quickly as possible following your discharge and placement. 
During your stay in a placement under the Discharge to Assess process you will receive free care for a period of 4 weeks.  At the end of this period you will be required to contribute towards your care from the 1st day of the 5th week of your stay in placement, you should have already received information about the way the financial assessment will be carried out from your Social Worker, however please contact them directly on 0161 631 4777 should you have any queries in relation to this.  If following assessment for NHS Continuing Healthcare and found to be eligible, you may be eligible for a refund of these contributions.
Please be assured that NHS Salford CCG will continue to work with our local partners in health and social care to support you in the best way you can.
Should you have any concerns regarding the care that is arranged for you, please contact the provider of your care, for example the care home manager or care agency manager. If you remain concerned, then please use the contact details below to discuss your concerns.

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to get in touch on the details below:

Contact details:

NHS Salford CCG NHS Funded Care Team:-

Telephone: 0161 212 4163

Email: nhs.fundedcare@nhs.net 

Yours sincerely

Janet Tomlinson
Business Support Manager
NHS Funded Care

